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November 15, 2021 
 
Craig Howell 
Nuvemco, LLC 
P.O. Box 297 
Naturita, CO 81422 
 
RE: October Ore Plie Reclamation, Permit No. M-2008-050, Notice of Temporary Cessation  

 TC-3 Second Period, Notice of Completeness 
 
Dear Mr. Howell: 

On November 12, 2021 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received the 
Notice of Temporary Cessation dated November 10, 2021.   
 
The Division will place the Notice of Temporary Cessation on the regular agenda for the 
December 15-16, 2021 meeting of the Mined Land Reclamation Board.  During that meeting the 
Board will consider whether or not to accept the Notice.   
 
The Mined Land Reclamation Board’s December 15, 2021 meeting will be held VIRTUALLY in 
accordance with guidance from Governor Jared Polis related to COVID-19.  
 
Due to the impacts of the COVID-19 virus on availability of State facilities and Division resources, 
notice is hereby given that your matter noticed for the December 15, 2021 Mined Land 
Reclamation Board hearing will be heard via ZOOM video conference.  The meeting will start 
promptly at 9:00 AM on December 15, 2021.  Meeting links and all pertinent information will be 
provided to you prior to the hearing.   
 
Please note: In order to access and participate in the hearing you must provide a valid e-mail 
address to Camie Mojar at: 303.866.3567, ext 8136 or camille.mojar@state.co.us. Additionally, 
if you plan to submit documents or other materials to the Board at the hearing they must be 
provided to Ms. Mojar by close of business December 10, 2021. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Amy Yeldell. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Amy Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 


